Park View Surgery

Patient Participation Group meeting held on Wednesday 22nd January 2014
Present:, Mr B; Mr  M; Mrs N; Mr W; Mrs M; Practice Access Manager; Practice Nurse; Practice Administration Assistant (minutes)
Apologies: Mr C; Mrs S; Mrs C; Mrs T; Mrs G
​​​​​​​​​​​
Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting held on July 2013 were not available to the practice due to staff departures.  They were kindly provided by Mr W and agreed as a true record by the other members of the group.
Practice update

Staff – Access Manager introduced herself and the Administration Assistant to the group and explained their roles; Access Manager is the Access Manager and the Administration is an Administration Assistant at Ferrybridge.  The process of recruiting a Practice Business Manager to cover both Ferrybridge and Park View is currently in place, it was confirmed this will be a full time position.  Practice Nurse raised a query which had been highlighted to her by several patients regarding who is now the main contact for Park View, it was confirmed that for the foreseeable future this is the Practice Representative who is currently splitting her time between both practices.
Castleford Surgery – The Ferrybridge practice is currently consulting with patients to close its Castleford branch surgery.  The group queried why the practice wished to close the Castleford branch and what will happen to the patients registered there if closure goes ahead; Access Manager explained that the practice is unhappy with the service they currently provide at the Castleford branch and feel that they are unable to provide an optimum service with the facilities available there.  Patients will be able to stay registered with the practice and travel to Ferrybridge for their appointments or re-register with another practice in the local area (the option of registering at Park View Surgery has been offered), housebound patients will be unaffected.  The closure would affect approximately 300 patients; feedback has shown that the majority of patients have issues with transport to Ferrybridge.  Mr M queried whether Park View is safe from closure, it was confirmed that there are no plans for further closures and as Park View is a separate practice rather than a branch of Ferrybridge it is extremely unlikely it would be closed.
M&A Pharmacy – Practice Manager asked if the group had any feedback of the change of pharmacist at the pharmacy next door to the surgery.  It was noted that card payments sometimes took a long time to process if the telephone was also in use and Mr B felt the pharmacy had lost its personal touch.  It was agreed that this would be tactfully feedback to the pharmacy.
Practice Survey

The group was provided with an additional copy of the practices last survey, the group briefly looked through the survey and agreed to expand question 1 to include ‘If you booked your appointment online was this a face-to-face or telephone appointment’.  The group agreed to take the survey away to study further; they would feedback within the next two weeks if they wished to change any questions.  Mr M queried how the survey compared to the survey Ferrybridge carry out, they surveys were similar but Ferrybridge’s was slightly longer and asked more questions regarding access.
Any Other Business

Future Meetings – It was highlighted that a GP had not been present at a PPG meeting for over two years.  The group requested that one attend the next meeting if possible.

GPs – It was queried if Dr Marlow was now permanently part of the practice team, it was confirmed that he is.

Access – Mrs N highlighted that the smoked glass at the bottom of the windows in the reception area is not welcoming for wheelchair using patients.  Discussion ensued regarding this, it was agreed that the practice would look into the options available to change it.

Parking – It was highlighted that there used to be a marked bay outside the surgery for the use of ambulances and queried if this could be reinstated.  The practice would enquire if this could be done.
Nurse Advice Line – The practice is considering introducing a Nurse led telephone advice line, discussion ensued regarding this.  The group thought this may be a useful additional service.

Elderly Patients – Mr B queried if there was any system in place for regular review of elderly people who contact the surgery infrequently.  It was thought that they would be picked up through medication reviews.  A search of all patients over 80 years of age who are not on any repeat medication would be conducted to ensure all patients were being picked up this way.
Jayex Board – It was highlighted that when a patients name is displayed on the board it only stays on there for a brief period of time and the room number is not always displayed.  Access Manager was aware of the problem with the room number not being displayed and this had now been rectified.  It was thought that the board could be reprogrammed to display patient’s names for longer.

Information sharing – Mr W enquired regarding the care.data information sharing scheme.  Discussion ensued regarding the scheme with Mr W highlighting that the information leaflet that he had received was not particularly helpful and looked like junk mail.  It was noted that all patients were automatically opted into sharing unless they registered their objection through their GP surgery.  The practice had recently received some posters and information leaflets which would be displayed in a prominent position in the waiting room.
Prescription – It was highlighted that there have been several instances of prescriptions not being signed as they were requested slightly before the due date; Mr B highlighted that when ordering online prescriptions can be ordered up to 7 days before the due date.  It was noted that it was one particular GP who was not signing these prescriptions, the GP would be spoken to and further training given on the practices policy.
